 TILLAMOOK FIRE DISTRICT

8/9/2021
The regular board meeting for Tillamook Fire District was held on Monday, August 9, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. at the Tillamook Fire Station, 2310 Fourth Street, Tillamook, Oregon. 

Directors Present:
Brian Cameron, Vice-Chair 



Tim Hamburger, Chair



Allen Burris, Director



Casey Burden, Secretary/Treasurer



Leonard Ingles, Director

Staff Present:

Daron Bement, Fire Chief



Alan Christensen, BC




Rueben Descloux, FM



Chuck Spittles, BC



Call to Order:  The regular board meeting was called to order by Board Chair Tim Hamburger. 
Swearing In:  Tim Hamburger proceeded to have Allen Burris swear in for the continuation of his next term as a director.
Tillamook Volunteer Firefighters Association: None.

Non-Agenda Items: None.

Public Comment: None.
Minutes: A motion to approve the July 12, 2021, minutes was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Leonard Ingles. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
Financial Statement / Correspondence:  The financial statement was not ready from the bookkeeper for review. The check transaction from Umpqua Bank and LGIP statement were reviewed with a draft statement proposal. 
A motion to accept the July 2021 draft financial statement was made by Allen Burris as presented pending revisions and seconded by Casey Burden. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
Fire Chief Report: Chief Bement forwarded a copy of his report electronically and provided a brief overview. 

Chief Bement reported the district has paid expenses to date in the amount of $76,339 

Tender 7121 has been relocated from Station 72 to 71 here in town to provide better response capability. The fuel tank in 7118 has been replaced by Chuck after finding excessive rust during a fuel level gauge replacement. Both stations 71 and 72 are having roof repairs being made by Gary Wright Construction. Training included both classroom and field training during the month. 
Fire Marshal Report: FM Descloux had forwarded a copy of the FM report electronically. A brief overview of the report was provided for questions and answers.
Old Business: The board continues to review the Lexipol policies during workshop sessions.
A motion to approve Lexipol policies 320, 331, 401, 403, 407, 608, 611, 1000, 1003, 1006, and 1008 was made by Casey Burden and seconded by Allen Burris. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
Chief Bement continued with his staff vehicle replacement proposal that he initiated last month. The ER replacement schedule for both 7191 and 7192 is slated for 2022. Out of both staff vehicles, 7191 is recommended to be replaced due to the dramatic increase in mileage and use. A GM fleet price for a new 2022 Tahoe with the police package is $40,248 with a $0 down option to buy. There are multiple purchase options including the $0 down, $5,000, $10,000, and $15,000 as well as annual, semi-annual, and quarterly payment plans. 
Director Allen Burris asked why we should purchase a GM product when we currently have a Ford dealership in town.

There was discussion of the current 2021/2022 budget and the potential need for a supplemental budget to move adequate funds for roof repair and HVAC costs.

Leonard Ingles made a motion to move forward with supplemental budget approval but withdrew it following discussion.

A motion to move $35,000 from the General Fund through a supplemental budget into Facilities and Maintenance was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Brian Cameron. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.

Director Casey Burden advised to table further vehicle replacement discussion until after the building repairs are made.

A motion to approve the HVAC out of the proposed supplemental budget Facilities and Maintenance was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Casey Burden. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.

New Business: Chair Tim Hamburger held discussion with staff and volunteer officers during drill night to announce an upcoming fire chief performance evaluation. Board members agreed the evaluation with officer and staff interviews will begin the first Wednesday drill night following the fair on August 18, 2021.
Concerns of the Board: None
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:09 p.m. was made by Brian Cameron and was seconded by Casey Burden. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Tim Hamburger, Leonard Ingles, Casey Burden, and Allen Burris, the motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,



_____________________________








Board Chair Tim Hamburger
Rueben Descloux, Fire Marshal
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